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                                                                 TOWN OF NORTH READING
           


            __________________________                             Massachusetts        Conservation Commission

Minutes
Tuesday, June 28, 2011
Mr. Weiss, Chairman, called the Tuesday, June 28, 2011, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members

Martin Weiss Chairperson 

Present:

Lori Mitchener, Vice Chair 


 



Tim Allen, Member



Absent:

Jonathan Cody, Member



Tom Romeo, Members

  

Leah Basbanes, Conservation Agent 

Staff



Present:

Kathy Morgan
Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
Minutes
Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission approve the minutes of June 14, 2011, with the votes for the Certificates of Compliance changed to 5-0 instead of 3-0..
110 Park Street

Mr. Lydotes was present to give an update on the status of the work at his property and to address the timelines in Ms. Basbanes letter.  Mr. Lydotes explained that he has been having some trouble getting the excavator back to his house after he was issued a cease & desist.  Since the man was paid up front, he would rather not go with someone else, but he has talked with Ralph Simard who could start the work 7/2.  Mr. Lydotes said he has planted 48 plants and has spread native mix plant seed down.  He requested that the Commission extend his deadline for finishing the restoration plan.  Mr. Weiss said the Commission could give him an extension.  Mr. Weiss said the Commission has only received notes on two holes dug to determine the wetland delineation and he would like to see more notes from Mr. Erikson and Ms. Basbanes.  He said he would like a permanent delineation in the field such as a stone wall.  Mr. Lydotes had suggested large stones previously.  Mr. Weiss said the 12’ delineation is not clearly marked.  He needs more substantial evidence that the wetlands are truly where they are indicated in the field.  Mr. Lydotes agreed to move the delineation 22’ from the edge of the wetland line now established.  Members agreed that 22’ more would leave plenty of room for error.

Certificate of Compliance
18 Juniper (245-1374)

The owner of the property called and advised that the gravel area was always there.  It was in front of the old garage and will now be used as an access to the backyard for gas deliveries.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance as satisfactorily completed.

20 Elm Street (245-68)

Members re-signed the original.

26 Eames Street (245-1149)

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance.

Public Hearings
26 Eames Street RDA above ground pool
Mr. and Mrs. Burke were present.  The Burkes explained that they would like to install a 15’ x 30’ above ground pool.  The closest point to wetlands to the pool is 17’.  They are now planning on moving the pool closer to the garage and further away from the wetlands.  
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted unanimously in favor;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue a Negative 3 Determination with one condition that there be no de-watering toward the wetlands.  
22A Lindor Road – (245-1391) raze & rebuild
Mr. Jack McQuilkin, from JM Associates, was present.  The applicant plans to raze the existing house and rebuild a new house in the same footprint and use the same septic system.  Mr. McQuilkin advised members that Steve Erikson delineated the wetlands.  A 25’ turnaround will access the home, and two pines are within the driveway that will need to come down.  Mr. McQuilkin said that there will be 42% disturbance and 16% impervious.  Members talked about establishing a 12’ delineation between wetland flags 2A and 6A and agreed on a 2’ stone wall to be marked on the plan.
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted unanimously in favor;

that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions, plus one special condition that a stone wall be installed between 2A and 6A
21 Little Meadow Way – (245-1393) single family house
Chris Sparages, from Williams and Sparages, was present.  Ms. Mitchener asked if Mr. Sparages would like her to recuse herself because of her association with the property, and 
Mr. Sparages said he had no objection with her participation in the project.  Mr. Sparages said this is Lot 170 of the Bradford Pond Estates.  There are wetlands to the rear of the property and the 100’ buffer covers the house, driveway, pool and retaining wall.  The retaining wall is proposed to be 5-8’ in height and will have a fence on top of it.  The retaining wall is uphill from the 12’ no disturb, and is proposed to sit as close as 5’ in some areas and wider in others.  The buffer disturbance is 74.8% and impervious will be 21.9%.
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen and voted unanimously in favor;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions plus one additional special condition that there be no de-watering toward the wetlands.

10 Washington St. – RDA gardenhouse
The homeowners, Mr. and Mrs. Cronkhite, were present.  They plan to erect a greenhouse on a 18’ concrete pad.  The greenhouse is a kit 14’ x 29’.  They asked members if it would be okay if they needed to move the angle if necessary.  Members told them to call Mrs. Basbanes and have her come out and look at the new location.  Mr. Allen questioned if they would be storing fertilizer and they said, no.
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen and voted unanimously in favor;

that the Conservation Commission close the hearing and issue a Negative 3 Determination.

1 Dogwood Lane (Lot 1) (245-1392)
Elizabeth Wallis and Gordon Rogerson, from Hayes Engineering, were present for the applicant. The applicant is proposing to build a single family house with driveway, septic system, a rain garden, deck and associated grading.  Ms. Wallis submitted a new plan dated 6/24/11 showing pool and clean up of disturbed area in the front yard.  There will be a retaining wall located 5’ off the 12’ no disturb near the rain garden.  Some of the vegetation to be planted was changed, such as pepper bush was changed to Red Dogwood and a Red Osher was added.  There will be a 3 – 1 slope down into the rain garden which will be filled with 4” of soil and 8” of sand.  There will be 47% buffer disturbance and 15% impervious.  

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions, but hold for DEP comments.  There will be an additional special condition that there be no de-watering toward the wetlands.  Also Ms. Basbanes will review the changes made to plan prior to issuance.

Continued Public Hearings
170 Marblehead Street – RDA 

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the applicant’s request to continue the Public Hearing.
30 & 31 Amber Road (245-1388)

Atty. Gallardo was present and gave members an update on what’s happening with the site.  

Their engineers Marchionda and the third party consultant, Andover Engineering are working together to resolve some of Andover’s findings, mainly with storm water issues.  The project is still under review with DEP.  The applicant has sent a copy of his deed to DEP and found out recently that DEP is no longer requiring a 401 water quality study.  Mr. Allen reviewed what the applicant was required by the Commission to do, filing a NOI which outlined the areas disturbed within the Enforcement Order, the roadway has been staked, test pits dug, seeded, and the only thing left is to remove trees.  Mr. Gallardo said they would like to do work outside the 100’ buffer but they need access back to their land.  Mr. Allen said that he would like any work done under an Order of Conditions.  Mr. Weiss advised Mr. Gallardo to send a letter requesting the items he would like to do outside the 100’ buffer.  Mr. Gallardo said he needs access to road to gain access to upland work.

Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the applicant’s request to continue to July 19, 2011.

Adjourn 

Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 8:45 PM
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